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3. The department worker initially erred and sent the claimant an approval notice on 

November 5, 2009.  (Department Exhibit 7 – 8) 

4. The department then notified the claimant that the request was being denied.  

(Department Exhibit 9) 

 5. The claimant submitted a hearing request on November 16, 2009.

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW 

Direct Support Services (DSS) are goods and services provided to help families achieve 

self-sufficiency.  Department policy indicates that no entitlement to DSS.  The decision to 

authorize DSS is within the discretion of the Department of Human Services or Michigan Works 

Agency.  BEM 232.   

The claimant requested DSS assistance with the purchase of a vehicle.  The claimant 

requested $2000 from the department to purchase a Volkswagon Jetta.  The department worker 

testified that she initially erred and approved the request, not knowing there was a new procedure 

in effect.  Once the worker learned she couldn’t approve the request, the claimant was notified 

that the request was going to be denied. 

The claimant is requesting a hearing on a program that is not an entitlement.  In other 

words, the decision to approve any DSS requests is solely within the discretion of the 

department.  Thus, this Administrative Law Judge can only determine if the denial of the request 

was an abuse of discretion.   

In this case, this Administrative Law Judge finds no abuse of discretion.  The department 

worker provided a copy of Management Directive Letter 09-03, which was issued by the County 

Director.  The county’s allocation of DSS funds decreased about 40% from the previous fiscal 

year, thus causing the county to have very sparse funding for the DSS program.  For the 2010 






